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Selectmen’s Office, Town Hall


Minutes
 
Attendees: 

Commission Members: Anne Berry-Goodfellow, Fran MacQueen, Jette Meglan, Connie Rizoli, Chuck Taylor, MaryAnne Carty

Guest:  Lina Arena DeRosa,  Director, Westwood CoA
____________________________________________________________________________
Agenda item: Approval of Minutes

September 14, 2018 Minutes Approved. ____________________________________________________________
Agenda item: New Business – 
a.	Our new Commission member Marianne Leblanc was unfortunately not able to join us. 
b.	Lina Arena DeRosa spoke to the continuing growth of the Senior Center and the increasing elder population in Westwood. In 2016 the center saw an average of 622 seniors per week; in 2018 that number   has increased to 746 seniors per week on average. The Center is unable to assist seniors who are not able to participate in programs independently, however, activities may be available at the Julia Ruth House. Lina reported that the increase in senior participation creates a need for greater funding. One source of increased funding is through data collected in the annual census which qualifies the Town for additional state funding.  The state currently provides the Town with $12 per senior which is used to help fund transportation.

Mrs. DeRosa gave an overview of what is happening at the Senior Center.

$300K grant from B&W hospital  to renovate the senior center. 		The money was used to get new siding and a new roof, paint, as well 	as to make sidewalks ADA compliant.
In the next 2 years the HVAC system will need an upgrade at 		an estimated cost of $150,000. Tom Philbin is working on a “green” 	grant to help offset the cost.
The Senior Center has 2 new vans plus one older van. The plan 	is to replace one van on a rotating basis to make sure there are 		always 3 up to date and functioning vans. The vans are on the road 8 	am to 2 pm most days. They get detailed once per year.
Other transportation needs are increasing as well. Options for 		transportation beyond the center’s vans are:
HESSCO has a $10,000 grant that helps fund transportation
Veterans Taxi - For $12 a senior can get vouchers that 				purchase $40 in fares.
Generally, in order to access the MBTA accessible Ride, people have to apply in person at the Ride’s Boston office. Mrs. DeRosa has arranged for a representative of the Ride to come to the Senior Center to accept applications once per year in the Spring.
The biggest problem the Center has currently is space. Presently, the schools, the 109 Fire station and Town Hall space needs are viewed as a higher priority. Mrs. Arena-DeRosa hopes to obtain a higher priority for the senior center. The Center offers 18 programs per week, plus 5-6 extra programs and a luncheon every month except for January and July.

Unfortunately, Mrs. Arena-DeRosa has been unable to come to all of the Disability Commission meetings. The Commission requested that she attend at least a Fall and a Spring meeting to coordinate the work of the Commission and the Senior Center.

____________________________________________________________________________ 
Agenda item: New Business – Topics and speakers for 2018-2019

Anne will work on inviting the following speakers:

Mr. Mike Walsh - Selectman
Mrs. Donna MacLellan - IT Town Hall
Ms. Jessica Pugliesi - Transition  to 22 Specialist for Westwood High School

____________________________________________________________ 
Agenda item:  Old Business – Reports  

Since being in the middle of Hurricane season, the Mass Emergency Management Hurricane preparedness agency provides information on the following helpful websites: 
	a. https://www.mass.gov/service-details/hurricane-safety-tips
	b. https://www.mass.gov/service-details/build-an-emergency-kit
	c. http://cdd.unm.edu/dhpd/pdfs/FifthEditionTipsSheet.pdf	 


 ___________________________________________________________________________
Agenda item:  Other Business

Abilities Expo took place Sept. 21 - 23.
Jean and Jette attended the Expo. It seemed smaller than other years, yet was still a good place to see new equipment, and learn about travel, and organizations that could potentially provide help.

MOD Summit Oct. 5. Chuck was unfortunately not able to attend.

MOD Access Monitor Training Oct. 17 - 18. Jean and Mary are planning to attend

Meeting Adjourned 11:30AM.

Next meeting November 9, 2018 location TBD @ 9:15A

